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March 7, 2022 

 

 

 
The Honorable Calvin S. Hawkins, II 

Chairman 

Prince George’s County Council 

County Administration Building 

Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 

 

Dear Chair Hawkins: 

 

On March 1, 2022, I transmitted a Resolution for Prince George’s County, Maryland’s  

Seventeenth Continued Declaration of Emergency—Coronavirus (“COVID-19”).  

 

At this time, I would request that CR-014-2022 be withdrawn.  Based upon CDC's new 

metrics published on February 25, 2022, Prince George's County is rated low in all three 

categories that measure COVID-19 community level transmission. 

 

It is my intent to have the current emergency declaration expire on March 9, 2022, at 5:00 

p.m., as currently set forth in CR-001-2022.   

 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Terry Bell, Council Liaison, at 

240-623-4592. 

        

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       Angela D. Alsobrooks 

       County Executive 
 

 


